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Upcoming 

Next Civic League 

Meeting: 

Tues, January 31st 

7:00pm at Beach 

Ford, across from 

our entrance. 

 

 

Hope to see 

you there! 
 

As I reflect on the past year, it has been very eventful here in the "Hood." The 
lights on the front entrance sign have finally been replaced, we welcomed a number of 
new "tiny" colonists to the community, and it seems we survived one crazy social 
media advertised party and the rash of car break ins and car thefts that followed. The 
start of the new year is full of potential... New YearΩs resolutions to return to the gym, 
plans for a new diet, and this year in Virginia Beach.... 
 SNOW!  Somehow the weatherman forgot that we don't do snow til February in 
Virginia Beach.  As we prepare for the winter snow, please remember to be careful on 
the slick roads, go slow and keep an eye out for your neighbors as well. Some may 
need a little help to clear off their walks. 

We must also turn our attention to the upcoming elections for the Civic League 
Board. See Page 2 for information regarding positions needing nominations. 

This year, I am also the Chair of the Beautification Committee for the Garden 
Club in charge of the front entrance. At the request of the Garden Club, I will be 
getting quotes for plans for drip hoses or other similar watering systems for the flower 
beds to prevent the rust stains from building up on the signs. We will also be digging 
up four of the old boxwoods --- "we" meaning I need some strong able bodied men 
with aggression that needs to be released on the poor plants.  These central old 
boxwoods will be replaced by Dwarf Pink Hawthorns which I will get in the spring. I will 
also start transplanting some of my favorite low iris and daylily plants to the front bed 
to make more of a perennial bed.  If anyone would like to help out more with the front 
beds, please let me know.  
  The final thing I would like to have you consider is having a database on our 
web page of all of the dog owners in the neighborhood with pictures of the dogs, 
where they live, and whom to contact if the dog is seen loose.  Often, we see loose 
dogs, who we know have escaped their fences, but ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ know who they belong to 
or how to get them home. The poor owner is often frantically looking for them for 
hours after the escape artist has run free.  I was just wondering if this could be a 
benefit or of any interest to anyone in the neighborhood.  
  
 Thanks for allowing me to serve as President this past year.  It's been ...... well 
interesting and eventful. 
 
 Jenny Reed Ollice (docjreed @yahoo.com) 
 

0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ by Jenny Reed 
 

"On the Lynnhaven River" 
 



 

   

We must also turn our attention to the upcoming elections for the Civic League Board. The officer positions 
of President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary are single year terms elected by the members of the Civic 
League.  The President and VP positions can serve two consecutive terms if re-elected, but are not eligible for a third 
consecutive term. Steve Mangum has served diligently for 2 years as Vice President, so we will be needing to elect a 
new Vice President this year.  I have only served one year, and I will agree to run again for a second term if 
nominated. 
  Secretary and Treasurer can be re-elected without limitation, but sadly, Heather Serio has decided to give up 
the position of Secretary to focus on her family. She has done a wonderful job and will be missed. She will continue 
to be on the Welcome Committee.  Hopefully April Brown will remain on as Treasurer. The board members are 
elected for 3 year terms and can be continually re-elected as well.  There are two Board positions that will be up for 
election which will be the seats of Frank Gurdziel and Phillip Figueroa. We always welcome anyone who would like to 
get involved either on the board or on one of our committees. So far Adrienne Downing and Joan Shoemaker are 
considering the most onerous position of Secretary. Ben McCarty who is currently a board member is being 
nominated for Vice President which would then open up another board position. Frank Gurdziel has let us know he 
would like to keep his position on the board to see through the dredging project to the end. I have had interest from 
Tim Clark, Cheryl Noyes, Nancy May and new neighbor Mary Bradley who are all interested or willing in becoming 
possible board members or committee members in the near future. It's very nice to have at least a few new people 
and a few of our long-time members interested in helping out! There are about five Board Meetings on Tuesday 
evenings during the year in January, February, April, June, and October held generally at the President's home.  Then 
there are generally four Civic League meetings in January, April, June and October about two weeks after the Board 
meetings held usually at Beach Ford.   If you are interested in any of these positions or if you just want to get 
involved, please let me know or show up to the Jan 31st Civic League meeting and let us know what you would be 
interested in doing! 
 

CCCL Board for Upcoming Year ɀ Jenny Reed 
 

Colony Kids 
 

Babysitting and Pet 
Sitting: 
Mijke, age 17   
 
Pet Sitting:  
Simon, age 14  
 
Contact: 
Kerstin Tripp-Friedrich 
North Kings Road 
Mobile: +1-757-324-
1503 

 



 

  

Garden Club ɀ Lori Heymann 
 
 
5ƛŘ L ǘŜƭƭ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŎƭǳōΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ .ǊƻŎƪ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΚ Lǘ ǿŀǎ Ƴȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ 
for some others in the group. We learned a lot about the Lynnhaven River Now organization, and about how the 
Brock Center came to be a 112 acre preserve. That parcel of land was originally slated for a large housing and condo 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ !ǊŜƴΩǘ ǿŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΚ 
Our December meeting was about the beginnings of the Garden Club given by a panel of founding members. Talk 
about conservation efforts, they spear-headed the purchase of the land on either side of the front entrance for 
Ŏƻƭƻƴȅ ǳǎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ /ƛǾƛŎ [ŜŀƎǳŜΦ L ōŜǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊΣ L ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘΦ 
 LΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
excursions, but it would be better if you could hear it for yourself. We hope other women in the neighborhood would 
consider joining us for education and some fun socialization. Email me at lhhome@verizon.net (lower case L for Lori), 
and I will send you the schedule.  
 

Greenly yours, 
Lori Heymann, 
President, Chesopeian Colony Garden Club 

 

mailto:lhhome@verizon.net


 

     


